[image: image1.jpg]





November 1, 2018
Jim Spyropoulos 
Executive Superintendent
Human Rights and Indigenous Education

Dear Jim,

During the 2018-2019 school year, I would ask you to focus on the following key areas while fulfilling all of the duties of your position:

· Work closely with Indigenous communities to address the knowledge gap that exists amongst staff about the histories, cultures and contemporary realities of Indigenous peoples in Canada with regards to the impact of ongoing colonization, about Indigenous ways of knowing and being and about how to create culturally safe and trauma informed schools so that staff are better able to support the achievement and well-being of all students through a change of practice
· Lead the Board’s work in becoming a leader in the area of Human Rights by identifying and eliminating systemic barriers and discriminatory institutional practices that negatively impact the achievement and well-being of students and staff and lead to inequitable outcomes; provide effective oversight of the human rights complaint process so that matters are dealt with in a fair, just and timely manner
· Address issues of student discipline in ways that challenge the streaming and further marginalization of students by reducing the number of suspensions and expulsions and to address their disproportionate number given to racialized, especially Black and Indigenous students, while maintaining safe, positive, and welcoming schools; examine procedures, practices, attitudes and structures to decrease work effectively with existing staff so that strategies such as mediation and restorative practice are more effectively utilized to address student discipline matters
· Improve access to the Board’s education services by removing physical and attitudinal barriers that prevent staff and students with disabilities from accessing these 
· Champion the employment equity initiatives in the Board in a manner that aligns with the principles of human rights and results in a workforce that, at all levels, reflects, understands and responds to our diverse population. 

I ask that you collaborate intentionally and strategically with the following colleagues:

Colleen Russell-Rawlins, Kathy Witherow, Manon Gardner, Leola Pon, Lori Barnes, Brendan Browne, Karen Falconer, Beth Butcher, Sandy Spyropoulos, Roula Anastasakos, Uton Robinson, Employment Equity Office, Human Rights Office 
In order to achieve the following impacts for TDSB:
A. Infusion of human rights principles into the work of the Board, in every school, and in every workplace.
B. Build the capacity of staff to better understand and address how bias, power and privilege affect student outcomes while working through an Anti-Racism, Anti-Oppression Framework
C. Support the achievement of the goals as outlined in the Multi-Year Strategic Plan across all areas most specifically in the areas of Indigenous Education, Human Rights, Accessibility, Caring and Safe Schools and Employment Equity

Thank you for your Executive leadership in TDSB.

Sincerely,
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John Malloy
Director of Education
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION


5050 Yonge Street, Toronto, Ontario M2N 5N8  
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